
 
 

 
 
 

NEWS RELEASE 
 
May 17, 2012 
 
Work Continuing on the South Segment of the Kenosha County 
Bicycle/Pedestrian Trail in the City of Kenosha and the Town of Somers 
 
Kenosha County announces the continuation of work on the North Segment of the Kenosha 
County Bicycle/Pedestrian Trail located between STH 35th Street and CTH KR in the City of 
Kenosha and Town of Somers.  The project will begin on Monday May 21, 2012.  The 
Bicycle/Pedestrian Trail will be open to public use for the duration of the project. 
 
The Kenosha County Division of Highways will be completing the work on the project.  The 
work involves installing new approaches on the path at all road crossings.  The new 
approaches will accommodate path users with disabilities. 
 
The work will require individuals using the path to walk off path around the individual work 
sites.  Bicyclists are encouraged to walk their bikes around the work sites.  All path users need 
to exercise extreme caution crossing the roads at the work sites. 
 
The path approach work is anticipated to be completed by Friday May 25, 2012.  Landscaping 
adjacent to the path will be completed as weather permits this spring. 
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